
 When will property owners receive their property assessment notice? 

Residential property owners will receive their new assessment Notices over a 21-week period, starting on 
April 4, 2016. 
 
The residential Notice mailing date for municipalities located in Huron County is May 24, 2016.  
 
Non-residential property owners will receive their new assessments starting on October 11, 2016. 

 What if a property owner hasn’t received their Notice? 

The first step is to check the Notice mailing schedule. Residential Notices are being mailed over a 21-
week period starting April 4. Property owners should contact MPAC’s Customer Contact Centre at 1-866-
296-MPAC (6722), or 1-877-889-MPAC (6722) if they haven’t received their Property Assessment Notice 
by the anticipated in home date. 

 How can property owners check the accuracy of their assessment? 

Property owners should review their Notice, and ask themselves if they could have sold their property for 
the assessed value as of January 1, 2016. Next, they should visit aboutmyproperty.ca, to learn how and 
why their property was assessed the way it was, and to compare their assessment with others in their 
neighbourhood.   
 
If property owners have questions, they can call MPAC’s Customer Contact Centre at  
1-866-296-MPAC (6722), or 1-877-889-MPAC (6722), or visit a local MPAC office. 
   

 What if property owners don’t agree with their assessment? 

If property owners disagree with MPAC’s assessment or classification of their property, they can file a 
Request for Reconsideration (RfR) and MPAC will review their assessment, free of charge. The deadline 
to file an RfR is included on each property owner’s Notice. 
 
There are two ways to file an RfR: 
 

1. At aboutmyproperty.ca. Property owners will be able to attach documents, pictures and reports to 
accompany their RfR, as well as check the status of their request. They may also mail or fax their 
form to MPAC. Forms are available at mpac.ca. 
 

2. Write a letter to request an RfR. The letter should include the 19-digit Roll Number found on the 
Property Assessment Notice, the owner’s full name, address and phone number, and the reasons 
why their assessment is incorrect, including any information they have to support their request. 

Starting in 2016 (for the 2017 property tax year) property owners will have 120 days from the Issue Date 
of their Property Assessment Notice to file a free RfR, to ensure they receive a fair and consistent review 
of property assessment concerns. The Issue Date and the property owner’s unique RfR deadline will be 
included on every Property Assessment Notice.  
 

For more information, watch the Request for Reconsideration Process video.  
 What happens once a Request for Reconsideration (RfR) has been reviewed? 

MPAC will send a letter with the results of their review within 180 days (or less) of when the request is 
received. With more complex scenarios, MPAC may need more time (up to 60 more days) to reconsider a 
property assessment and complete the review. MPAC will contact the property owner if they need more 
time. Once a decision has been made, MPAC will mail a letter advising the owner about the outcome of 
their review.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EPGN-THof5Q

